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Thank you, Madame Chair, 
 
Dear brothers and sisters, 
 
Yesterday, within the walls of the UN, we saw the unacceptable, undiplomatic behavior of a 
representative of the Russian government. This situation paints a general picture of the Russian 
aggression against the indigenous peoples of Russia and Ukraine, in particular indigenous 
women. Such aggressive actions fully paint the picture of the methods of the Russian 
government that means "the best defense is an attAck." Yesterday they attacked, and today 
they present themselves as victims. This happened with the attack on Ukraine: they started the 
war first, because, supposedly, Ukraine could attack them. 
 
The rights of indigenous women in Russia are being violated, but little is said about it. Our 
women know and are accustomed (to the fact that it is almost impossible to achieve justice. 
The rights of indigenous women in Russia are violated both at work and at home. The number 
of cases of domestic violence by husbands of indigenous women, especially in remote villages, 
is not monitored by anyone, and this is one of the serious problems in such areas. The police 
ignore the problem of domestic violence. Women have no one to turn to. They have no access 
to information and justice. 
 
The rapid development of industrialization pushed by the Russian government and companies, 
has a powerful negative impact on the traditional way of life and the health of women and 
children. The persecution of indigenous women by the Russian authorities and mining 
companies, as in my case, the fabrication of cases, discrimination, the creation of a negative 
picture of indigenous women are part of the repressive methods of the Russian authorities. 
With the outbreak of the war in Ukraine, the situation of indigenous girls and mothers became 
catastrophic both in Russia and Ukraine. A representative of the Russian government 
aggressively asked me yesterday if I had been to Donbass in Ukraine. I have not been to 
Ukraine, but my friends from the Donbass tell me what kind of “peace” Russia brings: with 
blood, bombs and deaths. 
 
Dear Madame Chair, 
 
I make a recommendation to the Expert Mechanism, the Human Rights Council to take into 
account and investigate the incident that took place during this session, not only as a particular 
case of harassment against me, but also in general the situation of the indigenous women of 
Russia and Ukraine.  
  


